
 
December 3, 2020 
 
 
Dear MHCBE staff and families, 
 

On behalf of the Board of Trustees, I am pleased to present the Medicine Hat Catholic Board of 
Education Three-Year Education Plan and Annual Education Results Report (AERR). This plan is a result of 
a collaborative process with all stakeholders, with final approval by the Board of Trustees. As well, our 
plan has been developed in partnership with the three-year plans and AERR of all of our schools. Our 
Board encourages you to review this plan carefully, which will provide you with a snapshot of all of the 
work that is done each year for our students. Our commitment to Catholic education will ensure that 
our students continue to learn in a culture of faith and excellence. 
 

Our Catholic schools continue to demonstrate outstanding results while showing improvement in a 
number of areas. These results are directly related to strong leadership in our schools and the 
exceptional work of teachers and support staff who, day in and day out, deliver quality instruction in a 
faith-filled environment. 
 

Throughout this challenging year of COVID, as a Board we have been continually impressed to see the 
innovative ways MHCBE staff and students have been able to come together, even when they are apart. 
The perseverance and dedication of our school communities is truly admirable. We applaud each and 
every one of you and the effort you have and continue to put into education. 
 

Our Catholic schools are rooted in biblical values and it is through this lens that we provide Christ 
centered support to the students and families entrusted to us. We are proud of the hard work of our 
students who remind us why we are part of the vocation of Catholic educators. Thank you ALL for 
supporting Catholic education! Community is at the heart of why we exist, and in partnership with our 
families and our parishes we strive to continue to create a sense of belonging and community. We are 
proud that this continues to show in our results over the years. You are all where God needs you to be. 
Thank you and congratulations. Keep up the great work! 
 

May God bless you this Christmas with Love and Health, for these are the true measures of Joy, Peace, 
and Wealth. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dick Mastel 
Board Chair 
Medicine Hat Catholic Board of Education 
 


